



**To:** Fredericton campus staff, physicians and students

**From:** Maura McKinnon, Chief Human Resource Officer

**Date:** May 14, 2021

Re: Working in Long-term Care Facilities During Red Alert Level

Due to the current outbreak at the Fredericton campus (Dr. Everett Chalmers Regional Hospital, Stan Cassidy Centre for Rehabilitation, Veteran's Health Unit and Pavilion), all staff and students who have worked in any of the Fredericton campus facilities from May 10 onward are **not** to work at a long-term care facility until such time as direction is provided by Horizon and Public Health that this restriction has been lifted.

Physicians who have worked at the Fredericton campus (Dr. Everett Chalmers Regional Hospital, Stan Cassidy Centre for Rehabilitation, Veteran's Health Unit and Pavilion) since May 10 are to contact Employee Health to complete a risk assessment before working in a long-term care facility.

All staff, physicians and students who have worked at the Fredericton campus and a long-term care facility since May 10, must contact Employee Health to complete a risk assessment.

Employee Health is available daily from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. at 1-833-978-2580.











